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Inside this issue:  

A Letter from your Supervisors:  

The Importance of Preserving our Open Spaces  

 One of the comments we 

hear frequently from Latimore 

Township residents is that they 

love to live in this area and 

chose to move or stay here 

because of the areaõs rural 

charm. We can certainly relate 

to these comments because they 

summarize why we also are 

living in this Township. The 

peacefulness, wide open spaces, 

lack of crowding, opportunities 

to farm, and safety for our 

children and grandchildren to 

run around are all great 

a t t rac t ions  o f  La t imore 

Township for many of us. 

Furthermore, we can enjoy this 

rural setting and still be 

conveniently close to major 

towns and cities like Harrisburg, 

G e t t y s b u r g ,  Y o r k ,  a n d 

Washington, DC. This is a good 

place to live!  

 As your Supervisors and 

fellow Township residents, we 

feel strongly about the 

importance of preserving the 

rural character and natural 

environment around us. In fact, 

it has been one of our primary 

goals while in office, and it is the 

reason we take zoning matters 

so seriously. A haphazard 

approach to zoning could easily 

endanger our residentsõ quality 

of l i fe, threatening our 

enjoyment of the place we call 

home.  

 The preservation of our 

undeveloped green areas 

safeguards the natural habitats 

around us, making it a healthy 

environment from which all of 

us can benefit. It protects our 

precious water supply and 

encourages local food production, 

which, in turn, increases the 

economic value of our farmlands. 

This open space is a vital part of 

our local infrastructure. As in 

the case of the Latimore 

Township Park, open green 

spaces can even be preserved for 

use by the public.  

 You can be assured of our 

continued efforts to maintain the 

rural character that we all 

appreciate. We want the 

beaut i ful  countrys ide of 

Latimore Township to be 

enjoyed by many generations to 

come. If you have questions or 

concerns about zoning matters 

or anything else, please feel free 

to contact us.  

 
Sincerely,  

 

Daniel Worley, Chairman  

Larry Dost, Vice -Chairman  

Woody Myers, Supervisor  
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Latimore Township Police Department  

Michael E. Weigand, Chief of Police  

You as a resident can greatly assist the Latimore Township Police 

Department or the PA State Police by calling 9 -1-1 when you see 

suspicious activity or a crime occurring. If an incident can be handled 

while it is active, that will save the Latimore Township Police 

Department or the PA State Police a lot of investigation time. During 

our non -coverage times the PA State Police will respond to crashes 

and active calls that need immediate response. You can also call the 

Adams County Control non -emergency number at 717 -334-8101 to 

report an incident or request an officer.  

Transient Business Licenses Required in Township  

The approach of spring brings solicitors to our neighborhoods. Latimore Township requires all 

door-to-door solicitors to apply for and obtain an approved permit to solicit in the township. If 

you receive a solicitor do not be afraid to ask to see his/her permit. The permit will be issued by 

the Latimore Township Police Department and should have a Latimore Township raised seal 

stamped on the permit. Unfortunately, the solicitors often sneak in and do not obtain a permit. 

If you have any questions about solicitors canvassing the neighborhoods, please contact the 

police department.  

With spring weather 

arriving please 

watch for activity of 

bicyclists and 

runners on the 

roadways.  

Remember: It is a 

law in PA to ñShare 

the Roadò.  

 ́Road Department  ́

Call the Road Department at 717-528-7013 to report any potholes, trees down in the road, and 

any other concerns you have. If you have to leave a message, please remember to state clearly 

your name, phone number, and the location of the incident you are reporting so that we can 

address it efficiently.  

 Hopefully, many of you have seen the extensive tree trimming along our Township 

roads. We try to contact our residents before trees are trimmed to be sure that everything is 

satisfactory. We are in the process of having trees trimmed on every road in the Township.  



Newsletter XX     Latimore Township           Page 3  

Latimore Township Park  

As the weather gets warmer and the days grow longer, we anticipate more activity at the 

Latimore Township Park. From the ever -popular soccer fields and modern playground to 

the lovely walking trail and the large pavilion, there is something for all ages to enjoy. We 

aim to keep the park well -maintained and kindly ask you to pick up your trash and report 

any problems to the Township Park Board Chairman Woody Myers at 717 -514-3978.  

How do I rent the park pavilion?  

Ý Contact the Township office at 717 -528-4614 or latimore@latimore.org to check the 

availability of a date  

Ý Visit our Township website www.latimore.org to view and download a copy of the 

Park Rental Agreement - a paper copy may also be picked up in the Township office  

Ý Complete the Park Rental Agreement and return it to the Township office with 

payment of $25.00  

Ý The pavilion will be reserved for the entire day  

Ý Contact Woody Myers or the Township secretary Megan Colby with any questions or 

concerns 

711 Pondtown Road ˓ Dillsburg, PA 17019 

New to the Township? Stop in so we can meet you!  
If youõve just moved into Latimore Township, we encourage you to stop by the Township 

office so that we can meet you, welcome you to the Township, and answer any questions you 

may have. You can also call the office, write us an email, or submit a question via our 

website.  


